



# **Celebrating 50 years of Golf Fellowship**

# **Presidents Message**

Welcome All RGC members to 2012! Our club celebrates its 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary this year and I am honored to be your president during this commemorative event!

One of the first things that I would like to do is thank the outgoing board members for their participation. Gary Krohn has served as Club Handicapper for many years and is taking leave for a while. Brad McKernan has served for three years as Member At Large. Hector Alcantar has served out his term as Member At Large. Thank you all for your admirable and valuable contributions to The Roseville Golf Club!

I would like to welcome the incoming board members for 2012. Taking the torch from Gary Krohn as Club Handicapper is former president, Ken Lyon. Serving as Member at Large will be former president, Joe Santone. New to the Executive Board this year as a Member At Large will be Karl Kailikole. Steve Franco has decided to step down from the Webmaster position after two years. Steve's contributions to the improvement of the Website have been numerous. Replacing Steve will be Steve Ries. Steve R. is already on the job and is being briefed by Steve F. as this is being written. Welcome gentleman. I look forward to your advice and counsel!

As President, I look forward to meeting all members and answering any questions that you might have. Please feel free to contact me or any board member with your ideas and comments so we can further them along. Without communication, we cannot solve any problems! My door is always open, so step inside and say hello.

I thank all of you, in advance, for your support this upcoming year and wish you many enjoyable rounds of golf.

See you on the course!

#### **Tim Bryan**

#### **President Roseville Golf Club**



# Vice President's Message

Hi! I'm Dick Hunt, your Vice President for 2012. I am looking forward to this year. My objective is to work on helping RGC to grow and improve.

Tim has selected Rick Rusk to be the Rules Chairman replacing me. I know Rick will do a great job. He and I are attending an NCGA Rules Seminar in March (I'll let you know who passed the test).

A major responsibility for the Vice President, probably the biggest, is to organize the annual Christmas Party in December. Fortunately, Tim is around and can save "my bacon" as needed. Seriously, I hope to have a great party that many will want to attend. I don't have a date yet, but I am trying for Dec. 8 (the 1<sup>st</sup> is my first choice). As soon as the date is set we will get the word out. As in the past, we will use the 50-50 raffles at the club tournaments to raise funds. If you have suggestions for what activities or music or ?, please contact me. My e-mail is <a href="majority.com">esposto@juno.com</a>. By the way, the 2012 Tournament Schedule is not included in this Newsletter. Due to a cockpit problem, I could not move the schedule and retain the spreadsheet appearance. The schedule is posted on the website; you can print it out if desired. As always, there are three signup sheets for tournaments for your use also are included.

As most of you know, this is the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary of RGC. Let's all work together to make this the best year in our history.

**Dick Hunt** 

**RGC Vice-President** 



### **SECRETARY'S MESSAGE**

Welcome to Roseville Golf Club's 2011 members. My name is Chuck Heath and this is my twelfth year as the Club Secretary. If you have any problems getting your club mail or NCGA news, please let me know. I maintain the address and phone lists as well as the membership portion of the computer at Diamond Oaks Golf Course. I can be reached on the internet at <a href="mailto:chuck.heath@comcast.net">chuck.heath@comcast.net</a>, or by phone at (916) 995-9985. If you have an email address change, please use the link on the website at <a href="www.rosevillegolfclub.com">www.rosevillegolfclub.com</a> so that the tournament director and the vice president will get the change as well.

For those of you that purchased the Diamond membership package, it is now available in the pro shop. If you have not picked up your package as yet, see a member of the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop staff, and they can give you your gift card and coupon book. You can still add the Diamond Upgrade at any time for \$100 for single and \$150 for a married couple, but if you wait, you may not be able to take advantage of all of the member benefits available. You will need to fill out a Diamond Level membership form available in the pro shop.



# Treasurer's Message

FIRST, I WOULD LIKE TO THANK EVERYONE FOR THE COMPLETED APPLICATIONS WITH YOUR DUES. THIS MAKES LIFE MUCH EASIER FOR ME AND FOR THE SECRETARY AT THE BUSIEST TIME OF THE YEAR FOR THE CLUB.

SOME MEMBERS HAVE ASKED-- WHERE DO MY DUES GO???

RENEWAL.....\$70.00

LESS: NCGA DUES......\$36.00 (51%)

FUND SET A SIDE FOR EXTRA TOURNAMENT

PRIZE FUND MONEY (VOTED BY MEMBERSHIP) \$10.00 (14%)

BALANCE TO RUN **YOUR** GOLF CLUB.......\$24.00 (34%)

During the past year with the extra \$10 for the tournament prize fund we added a minimum of \$200 for each home event and \$75 for each away tournament to the prize fund.

With the money to run your club, the following were some of the things that came back to the membership.

- 1. 2 events that the club gave you back your entry fee in the form of credit at the snack bar.
- 2. Over \$4500 in Special Event Tournaments during the year.
- 3. Payments if you qualify for NCGA events and went beyond the 1<sup>st</sup> round.
- Bonus for a Hole in One.

PAUL CHRISTIANSON,

**TREASURER** 



# **Tournament Director's Message**

I would like to start by expressing my thanks to Charlie Aichele and the 2011 RGC board members. These folks volunteer their time to participate as board members and have done a great job.

I would also like to thank the members who attended our board meeting this last September and voted in a new board that will bring some fresh ideas and meet new challenges head on with the

best interests of our members at the forefront. This last year we were asked to make some changes in formats and explain why and how we do things. I am happy to say that we listened and as you will read elsewhere in this newsletter, we made some changes that should help explain how and why things are done the way they are. This is something that has been long overdue and it is finally happening.

For the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary of our club we have added four weekday play dates. These play dates are being watched closely to see what kind of participation they produce. If the numbers are sufficient, then the board will have to make a decision as to whether we will continue with them in the coming years. Check the tournament schedule that appears elsewhere in this newsletter for the dates and times of these events. If you have any questions concerning these events please feel free to contact me and I will do my best to explain them.

Also this year we are playing some new venues in our away tournaments. We will play Sunset Whitney in Rocklin in April, and in June we will play at Lakeridge Golf Club as well as Somersett Country Club in Reno. In July we will play Rancho Solano in Fairfield and in October we will once again find the club in Monterey. In Monterey we will play Poppy Hills on Saturday and on Sunday we will play Carmel Valley Ranch Country Club. These private country clubs are finding it hard to compete for the golfing dollars and have relaxed their rules governing tournament play. So, for the time being, they are giving ample reductions on tournament play to N.C.G.A .member clubs and we want to take advantage of that. This and the somewhat depressed economy allows us to play some venues that we may never get another chance to play and at a discounted rate.

Lastly, I would like to thank Doug Smith, the tournament bookkeeper, for all that he has done for the club over the past year. He has done a terrific job and he has certainly helped make my job easier. I would also like to thank Jerry Cornelius, Joe Santone, and Tim Bryan who served on the tournament committee and helped me immensely through out the 2011 season. We are looking forward to some new ideas and great golf. I hope to see you on the course.

#### **Neil Thomas**

**Tournament Director Roseville Golf Club** 



# **Tournament Bookkeeper's Message**

Surprisingly, I made it through my first year as the RGC Tournament Bookkeeper. Thanks to all of you for making my job easier than expected at times – and sometimes harder. My apologies are still out there to anyone that I missed this year or did not provide Neil with your correct information. With that said let's move on to a new year.

Simple rules to follow remain the same - get your entries in on time, have your name legibly on the entry slips and note your choice of foursome partners if you so choose.

The later your entry is submitted the less chance you will have for an early tee time and playing with your foursome choices. We have a limited number of tee times available for each tournament and when we exceed that number you will be placed on a waiting list in the order of entry submission. Due dates are posted on the tournament schedule and entries are normally due on Friday 6:00 p.m. one week before the tournament play date. Some of our away tournaments courses have requested firm player counts well in advance, therefore, we must hold you to your commitment when signing up for these tournaments.

We make every attempt to post the tournament results as soon as possible after the tournament. Once the results are posted on the website, we allow 3 to 5 days before payment is made to the golf course and the amounts are posted to your individual accounts. This is done to allow golfers who played in the tournament to appeal the results. Sometimes, errors are made and we want your results to be accurate before we pay the golf course because after we pay the prize fund it's difficult to make corrections. So it's extremely important that any tournament errors posted on the website are brought to the attention of the Tournament Director immediately.

As always, it is your responsibility to periodically check your individual account to ensure the proper monetary amount has been posted. Bring any discrepancies to the attention of the pro shop staff and myself immediately.

One new addition we discovered this year is that tournament entry payments can be made via your online bank service, if you have one set up. Make sure you put in the correct address (RGC, P.O. Box 248, Roseville, CA 95678), set the pay date a couple of days before the due date, and in the instructions or memo area put in the tournament(s) you are entering.

#### I have envelopes for the following players:

Dennis Byrd, Dennis Cordoba, Curt Eby, Keith Erickson, Rob Hall, Scott Herman, Tim Hill, Steve Hitchcock, Jeff Hollifield, Angel Judal, Raul Martinez, Steve Messing, Jack Neitzel, Marshall Nelson, Ken Olmstead, Mike Phelan, Rey Rodriguez, Steve Samudia, Ed Schwab, Mike Tiscornia, Ron Turner, Larry Webber, Kendall Williams, and John Wharff.

I will be at all of our January tournaments and the Open Meeting with your envelopes. If they are not picked up by the end of January they will be forfeited to the Tournament Fund.

This December we formed a Tournament Committee (Neil Thomas, Gary Krohn, Steve Matthews, Carl Kailikole, Ben Hamasaki, Carl Vandrie and I) specifically to revise and write a Tournament Guide. Gary Krohn solicited complaints from a sample of our members and we, as a committee, attempted to resolve the issues. Some of those issues include: gross payouts, skins, a sliding scale for team handicaps, hole in one insurance, etc. We will be presenting the Tournament Guide to the RGC Board and then to members at the January Open Meeting. We believe that this guide will provide a valid compromise for issues that have plagued the club for years. We can try it for a year and then revise, if necessary, for coming years.

If you have any tournament bookkeeping related questions please email me at keystone@starstream.net.

Thanks!

Doug Smith Tournament Bookkeeper

#### HANDICAPPER'S MESSAGE

Welcome to a new year of golf with the Roseville Golf Club. Our goal as a club is to have fun, play competitive golf and to ensure that there is a level playing field among all of our golfers. The Handicap Chairman and the Handicap Committee's job is to create a fair and balanced pool of golfers whose handicap index fairly represents their abilities.

Tim asked me to step in this year and handle the duties of the Handicapper position. This position has been very ably handled for six years now by Gary Krohn. I want Gary to know how much we all appreciate the hard work and dedication that he has shown to this position. Gary has been working with me to get me up to speed on the many changes in this position from when I was the Handicapper back in 2003. Gary, I am just keeping your seat warm over here and I expect to see you back on the board in the near future.

In addition to being the Handicap Chairman, I will handle the duties of the Eclectic Tournament Chairman. For those of you who don't know what the Eclectic Tournament is, read on.

**Eclectic tournament**: You may have noticed that the first tournament of the year is called the "Eclectic Tournament". If you plan to play in a number of tournaments played at Diamond Oaks this year, this event might be of interest to you.

What is it? We keep a record of your scores on all of the medal play tournaments played at Diamond Oaks over the course of the year. Thirteen play dates (11 tournaments) qualify as Eclectic events this year. In December, we take the best score you've made on each hole during those qualifying events, add the total and then subtract your December 2012 handicap. A low gross and a low net winner will be selected overall, and then the rest of the players will be divided into flights, just as in a normal tournament. Eclectic tournaments are usually designated on the schedule by red ink to make them stand out.

#### **FAQs**

- Do I have to join the Eclectic tournament to play in the qualified events on the calendar? No, not at all. The Eclectic tournament is a separate event that is played in conjunction with other events.
- How much does it cost? It only costs \$10 for the whole year of fun!
- Do I have to sign up in January?

You can join up at any time throughout the year. However, we will only keep track of your scores from the date you entered. We won't go back to past events. As long as you fill out an entry slip and give it to the tournament bookkeeper on the day of an event, those scores and any that follow will count. Only complete scorecards for 18-hole events will be accepted. Sorry,

partial cards where player is disqualified or does not finish the round will not be counted. Nor will events count where we play fewer than 18 holes due to course or weather conditions.

• Do I have to play in all of the Eclectic events?

You can play in as many or as few as you wish. However, the more you play, as a general rule, the lower your total score at the end of the season.

- What about the Match play tournaments, why don't they count? Match play scores don't count because you don't have to "hole" the ball on every hole. (Your opponent can concede the hole giving you a birdie without you having to sink that 20' putt.)
- Are there any other requirements?

Yes, we ask that you put a large "E" below your name and circle it on your score card for Eclectic events only. We make every effort to make sure that your scores get posted, but sometimes cards or even entries get overlooked.

Also, please remember at all tournaments to turn in a scorecard. I will post your adjusted score for that tournament, so **DO NOT** post on the computer. If you have any questions on this, talk to me or to any member of the RGC board. Good luck in 2012 and I'll see you on the course.

#### Ken Lyon

#### Handicapper



# **Rules Committee Message**

Hi. I am Rick Rusk. I will be your Rules Chair for 2012 and I look forward to the opportunity. The role of the Rules Committee is simple. We help all players follow the rules of golf so that no one has an unfair advantage over another player. Neil Thomas, our Tournament Director, places members of the Committee throughout tournament pairings so at least one of us is available for consultation during the tournaments.

The USGA has made a few changes to the rules for 2012. A new exception has been made to Rule 18-2b, Ball moving after being addressed. A player will no longer be penalized if the ball moves after being addressed through no action of the player. For example, if a player addresses the ball on the putting surface and then a gust of wind causes the ball to move, the player is not assessed a penalty. The ball is played from the new position.

Another significant change is the addition of Appendix IV prescribing general regulations for devices and equipment. One specific addition prohibits the use of distance measuring devices for any purpose other than distance, e.g. as a compass or for measuring wind speed. This can be interpreted to prohibit a smart phone on the course if it has features to measure conditions other than distance.

Please feel free to contact me or other members of the Rules Committee when you have a rules related question. I will try to address common questions in future newsletters and at open meetings.

Play well and enjoy the game.

Rick Rusk
Rules Chair



# **Webmaster Message**

Hello Everyone, and Happy New Year.

My name is Steve Ries and I am the new Webmaster for the Roseville Golf Club, taking over for Steve Franco, who has been doing a great job for the past two years. I have been a member of the club for about 3 years and looking forward to helping the club with another great year of golf.

For those of you new to the club, our web site is <a href="www.rosevillegolfclub.com">www.rosevillegolfclub.com</a>. It's a great place to keep up with everything that's going on in the club.

The web site has been updated for the 2012 season; you can check out the new club officers and board members, the 2012 tournament schedule and sign up for tournaments using PayPal. If you don't use PayPal, you can print a hard copy of the tournament entry form and mail it with your check or drop it off at the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop. In addition to the tournament schedule, the web site gives you an easy way to check your tee time for tournaments, tournament results, Roseville Golf Club rules, procedures and bylaws.

If you have any questions, comments or suggestions about the website please feel free to contact me using the "Email Web Master" link in the green navigation bar on the left side of the web site's home page.

**Steve Ries** 

2012 RGC Webmaster

# 1<sup>st</sup> Past President's Message



Happy New Year to all I hope it is a great year both on and off the course.

As always I look forward to playing a lot of golf and meeting all the new members. I do think that last year went well for me because I had so much help from my board of directors, and I extend them all a big thank you for everything.

Being on the board is sometimes a lot of work and very thankless. No matter how hard we try we do not please all but never think that most of us are not trying to keep things running smooth. We need the input of the membership and this can be by attending the open meetings or making suggestions to the board members in person or by email. Lets make this a great year and have a lot of good times at the course.

Charlie Aichele

1<sup>st</sup> Past President



#### **Article for Newsletter – RGC Business**

I would like to introduce myself to the members if I have not already met you on the links. I am Brian Carr and I am one of your "Members-At-Large." I am originally from Redding, CA and I transferred my membership of 20 plus years at Lake Redding G.C. to Diamond Oaks about five (5) years ago. My first exposure to Diamond Oaks was in 1975 in a junior college golf match vs. Sierra College. I found the course very playable and similar to courses I played in the north state. Lots of oak trees (many of which are now gone) and elevation changes on the course (the rolling hills) were a familiar feeling for me. There was nothing around it at that time. You could clearly see Sierra View Country Club from portions of the course and you could see all the way to Rocklin from spots on the back nine. I have played the course many, many times in the 30 years I have been living in the area. It has not always been convenient as I lived half that time on the other side of Folsom Dam, but I always came back because I like it here. I have lived the last 14 years in Rocklin and the course is conveniently 15 minutes from my home. It was a "no brainer" for me to join here.

When I converted my NCGA membership to Diamond Oaks, I purchased the "Diamond" level membership. I signed up for limited number of club tournaments and I eventually convinced several of my friends of the value in the membership here.

My exposure to the club and the board members through the club tournaments convinced me that I wanted to help in some way. I threw my hat in the ring in the fall of 2009 for a position on the board, at the encouragement of a couple of board members. I got "nipped" in the election. My personal feeling is that people got confused between Bryan and Brian. Tim Bryan, our new board president, came onto the board that year. Last year, in fall 2010, I was voted onto the board in one of two open positions of Member-At-Large.

I am proud of the board and my position on it. I have been exposed to individuals who truly to want to serve and whose motives are, generally speaking, pure. They all want to see the club thrive and soar. They don't always agree on how to get there, but it usually gets hashed out and the business of the club gets done. My experience with these gentlemen has given me an appreciation for the intricacies of each position on the board and how they inter-relate. I look forward to another successful year for the club, now in its 50<sup>th</sup> year. I look forward to seeing

each and every one of you at some time throughout the year on the course, in one of our many slated club tourneys.

If there is some question or issue you wish to bring to the attention of the board I can be that conduit. Look me up and say hi!

**Brian A. Carr** 

Member-At-Large



## **Member at Large Message**

Hi. My name is Carl Kailikole and I am one of your new Members-at-large. Now, I could use this space to tell you something about myself, but frankly, I'm not that interesting.

What I will tell you is how I came to join the Roseville Golf Club. After moving to Roseville, I bought the annual pass (which really is one of the best deals in California, but I digress). For several months, I was playing a few times per week, usually around the same time. A couple of RGC members whom I had played with a few times asked me if I was a member. I replied that I was not and that I really wasn't interested. They told me how much fun they had playing in tournaments and how the tournament aspect of the game had helped them improve their own games'; yet I still resisted. Occasionally, I would play on a weekend and see them playing in tournaments...looked like fun. Every so often, they would again ask why I had not yet joined, and soon I was asking myself that question.

These golfers were not rude or pushy; they were just good ambassadors for the RGC. I realized that the only reason that I had not joined was that I was being too lazy to take the 5-minutes to do the paperwork...so I joined. I have enjoyed many new friendships since that day and look forward to upcoming tournaments. The only regret that I have is that I did not join sooner. I tell this story because all of us are ambassadors for the RGC and the next time a single gets put with your regular group, perhaps you can let them know how much this club has to offer. You never know, sometimes a friendly outreached hand is all someone needs to find their new club.

I'll see you on the course soon.

#### Carl



# Member at Large Message

Hello fellow golfers. Joe Santone here.

I am back on the Board of Officers this year after a few years off. I am a past President and former Tournament Director as well as a member of the board.

This past year has been a great one for golf and I look forward to better things to come. I encourage all of you to get involved in the club and start by attending our first 2012 Open Meeting in January, on the 19th.

The club is yours and we the members of the board are here to help make your golf experience a fun and enjoyable time. So come and join us and let your voice be heard.

See you all at the course.

Joe

# **JANUARY 19, 2012**

**Open Meeting** 

**Diamond Oaks** 

**Legends & Heroes** 

6:30 PM



RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY						
NAME OF EVENT						
DATE PLAYED	GHIN #					
PLAYERS NAME	Roseville Golf Club					
REQUEST TO PLAY WITH						
AMOUNT ENCLOSED \$	TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO					

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY						
NAME OF EVENT						
DATE PLAYED GHIN#						
PLAYERS NAME						
REQUEST TO PLAY WITH						
AMOUNT ENCLOSED \$TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO						

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY					
NAME OF EVENT					
DATE PLAYED	GHIN #				
PLAYERS NAME	Roseville Golf Club				
REQUEST TO PLAY WITH					
AMOUNT ENCLOSED \$	TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO				

### 2012 RGC TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE

### All tournament entry fees must be paid by 6:00 PM on the "Due Date"

Month	Play		Start Time	Cost	Due	Name of Event
WOITH	Date		riine	Cost	Date	
January	1-Jan	Sunday		\$10.00		Eclectic Starting with the Super Bowl, we will track your best scores on
						each hole for the entire year.
	14-Jan	Saturday	9:05	\$10.00	6-Jan	Captain & Crew (Blind draw for teams)
	19-Jan	Thursday	6:30 PM			Open Meeting
	29-Jan	Sunday	9:05 (8:00	\$10.00	20-Jan	Super Bowl-Open to all members (stroke play)
			am)			(shotgun depending on size of field)
February	18-Feb	Saturday	9:05	\$15.00	10-Feb	NCGA 4-Ball Qualifier Regular & Senior Division 2- Man Teams
						See below for qualifications for major events. All teams are
						eligible for the prize fund. Men will play from Blue Tees
March	3-Mar	Saturday	9:05	\$30.00	24-Feb	54-Hole Team (Better Ball)
	4-Mar 11-Mar	Sunday Sunday	9:05 9:05			54-Hole Team (Scramble) 54-Hole Team (Chapman Scotch)
						See below ** Qualifications for Major Events" All teams are eligible for prize fund.
April	4-Apr	Wednesday	6:00 PM			Twilight League meeting and sign up at D.O. snack bar
	7-Apr	Saturday	10:00	\$55.00	16-Mar	Sunset Whitney, includes, Green Fees, Cart, and Prize fund
	14-Apr	Saturday	9:05	\$30.00	6-Apr	NCGA Zone Qualifier
	15-Apr	Sunday	9:05		•	Two man teams Better Ball. Winners advance to Regionals.
	то дрі	Gunday	3.03			See below **Qualifications for Major events. All teams are
						eligible for prize fund. Men will play from Blue Tees.
	17-Apr	Tuesday	8:02	\$10.00	10-Apr	Day on the Oaks # 1 (Weekday event)
	19-Apr	Thursday	6:30 PM			Open Meeting
	29-Apr	Sunday	9:05	\$15.00	20-Apr	RGC Masters (stroke) Open to all members
Мау	5-May	Saturday	9:05	\$30.00	27-Apr	54-Hole Individual-Stroke play. 3-day total score. Daily prizes

	6-May 12-May	Sunday Saturday	9:05 9:05			This is our Net Club Championship event. All three days count as Eclectic. See below **Qualifications for Major events. All players eligible for prize fund. Limit 80 players
	26-May	Saturday	9:05	\$10.00	18-May	Memorial (stroke) open to all members
June	3-Jun	Sunday	9:05	\$15.00	25-May	NCGA Net Amateur- (stroke) Open to all members See below **Qualifications for Major events. All players are eligible for prize fund. Men will play from the Blue Tees.
	9-Jun	Saturday	11:50	\$80.00	11-May	Somersett Golf & C.C., includes, Green Fees, Cart, Range and Prize Fund
	10-Jun	Sunday	8:00	\$80.00	11-May	Lakeridge Golf Club, includes Green Fees, Cart and Prize Fund.
			(shotgun ?)	,		
	11-Jun	Monday	9:00			The David Oxley Junior Golf Tournamnt Volunteers and donations needed
	22-Jun	Friday	5:30 PM 6:00 PM	\$5.00	(day of)	Putting Championship (Match Play) Open to all members Matches start
	26-Jun	Tuesday	8:02	\$10.00	19-Jun	Day on the Oaks # 2 (Weekday event)
July	7-Jul	Saturday	9:05	\$10.00	29-Jun	Firecracker- (stroke) Open to all members
	14-Jul	Saturday	10:00	\$80.00	15-Jun	Rancho Solano, includes Green Fees, Cart, and Prize Fund
	19-Jul	Thursday	6:30 PM			Open Meeting
August	5-Aug	Sunday	9:05	\$10.00	27-Jul	2-Person Best Ball Blind Draw Net Event and Eclectic event. You must Putt out.
	11-Aug	Saturday				Rose Cup Qualifier Diamond Oaks event. Qualifiers get two days paid green and will represent Diamond Oaks against three other courses.
	18-Aug 19-Aug 25-Aug 26-Aug	Saturday Sunday Saturday Sunday	9:05 9:05 9:05 9:05	\$30.00	10-Aug	Club Championship, Scratch Qualifying Round 1st Round 2nd Round Final and Consolation See Qualifications for Major Events (below) (Match Play)
	21-Aug	Tuesday	8:02	\$10.00	14-Aug	Day on the Oaks #3 (Weekday event)

September	2-Sep	Sunday	9:05	\$10.00	24-Aug	Labor Day Tournament (stroke)
	15-Sep	Saturday	9:05	\$20.00	7-Sep	Invitational Event. Bring a friend or play with another RGC member
	20-Sep	Thursday	6:30 PM			Open Meeting
October	2-Oct	Tuesday	8:02	\$10.00	25-Sep	Day on the Oaks # 4 (Weekday event)
	13-Oct	Saturday	11:20	\$105.00	14-Sep	Poppy Hills, includes Green Fees, Cart and Prize Fund
	14-Oct	Sunday	9:00	\$125.00	14-Sep	Carmel Valley Ranch C.C., Includes Green Fees, Cart, Range, Prize Fund
		-	shotgun ?			
	28-Oct	Sunday	9:05	\$10.00	19-Oct	Past Presidents (Stroke Play) Open to all members
November	10-Nov	Saturday	9:05	\$15.00	2-Nov	Turkey Shoot (stroke) Tournament of Champions (stroke) This is a tournament in a tournament for anyone that has won low gross or low net during the year.
December	TBA	Saturday				Christmas Party
	9-Dec	Sunday	9:05	\$10.00	30-Nov	Eclectic Final (stroke)
						26 TOURNAMENTS OVER 34 PLAYDATES

#### **QUALIFICATIONS FOR MAJOR EVENTS:**

You may qualify to win overall or advance to the finals if you meet one of the following:

- 1) Must have 20 Game NCGA handicap and must have played 5 RGC play dates since June 1st of 2011 to qualify.
- 2) Must have 20 Game NCGA handicap, and be a member in good standing for the last five consecutive years with a minimum of 10

**6 AWAY TOURNAMENTS** 

**RGC** tournament scores

- 3) Men may play from Blue or White tees as previously selected.
- 4) N.C.G.A. events men will play from the Blue Tees